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Calendar.......

April 2: Susan Robinson,
Green Music Center, Sonoma
State University

April 9: TBA
April 16: TBA

April 25; TBA
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April 5-7: Key Club District
Convention in San Jose.

May 4: District Council
Meeting at Villa Chanticleer
Annex, Healdsburg.

May 12: Cloverdale Kiwanis
Club’s Mothers Day Pancake
Breakfast. Fir information con-
tact Linda Pardini at 894-2325.
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The Healdsburg Kiwanis Club
meets on Tuesdays at noon at
the Villa Chanticleer Annex,
Healdsburg. For information
about the Kiwanis Club, how
to join,and its meetings please
contact Tim Tuscany, president
at 433-8856 or Neil Iversen,
secretary at 433-1140.

The Club’s and Community’s Response To
Annual Pancake Breakfast Was Wonderful

by Nancy Curnow, Chairperson

Whew Il It's over !!

Once again, the Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg showed everyone what
they are made of ! Wonderful, caring, helpful people.

| personally want to thank all of you for coming through and helping me
carry off the 46th annual Pancake Breakfast ! You did good !

We had many who offered to sponsor the breakfast. Many of you came
through with the money you offered and we are still waiting for a few of you to
pay up what you owe. :

Many of you sold your 10 tickets and have given me your money
already. | would appreciate those of you who haven’t paid for your tickets yet to
get the money to me as soon as possible.

Here is the breakdown of the money that came in.

At the door and some sponsorships $3726.50
Already given to Dan Gianni,project treasurer ~ $1685.00
Advertising revenue $3950.00
Total so far $9361.50
Tickets outstanding $1560.00
Sponsorship outstanding $1552.00
What could be the total made at the
Pancake Breakfast $1273.50

If you haven’t done your part yet, there is still time to help us make that
$12,000 total.

I know you all joined Kiwanis to help the community and here’s a way
you could do so.

We served 850 people and everything ran smoothly, thanks to all of you.

| pass this responsibility over to Jerry Strong and know that we will be out
in full force to help him in 2003.

Keep you calendar open for Palm Sunday, 2003.
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resigned due to the press of business and can’t take
time to attend the club’s luncheons. Nancy Curnow
moved that we accept the resignations. seconded by
Yolanda Rinaldo. The secretary will advise the mem-
bers that the resignations were approved and accepted.
Nancy Curnow advised the board that Pedro’s son can
not do the clean-up this year after the Pancake
Breakfast but that his nephew will do it for $100. The
board was happy to receive this offer.

DIVISION BUSINESS: On Sunday April 7 Division 32 is
committed to work the concession stands at the Arco
Arena in Sacramento during the Sacramento King’s
game. No action was taken.

INTERNATIONAL BUSINESS:President Tim announced
that the International Convention will be held in New
Orleans, LA on June 21-25. Past Lt. Governor Alvie
Rochester as well as Yolanda Rinaldo plan to attend.
Reference reimbursing them for their registration fees
Dennis Stead moved that we pay Alvie and Yolanda
their registration fees for the convention. Nancy Curnow
seconded the motion and it was approved.

Kiwanis Helping School Programs
Chris Aldridge of the Westside School accepts
a check for $100 from President Tim Tuscany
at the March 19 meeting. The donation will be
used to defray costs of a field trip by the
school’s class to visit the C.A. Thayer Ship
which is docked in San Francisco.

January Student of the Month Dylan Frazer with his par-
ents, Don and Ann Frazer and Kiwanis Student of the
Month chairman, Dick Bertapelle, left, at the March 5
meeting.

Eagle Scout Dylan Frazer is
January Student of Month

by Dick Bertapelle, Chairman
Dylan Frazer, son of Ann and Donald Frazer,

was the recipient of the Student of the Month and was
presented to the club members at the March 5 meeting.

As a senior at Healdsburg High School, Dylan
has an cumulative grade point average of 4.4 with a
special interest in Earth Sciences. He has served as
Junior Class president and has been a student senator
all four years. Athletic involvement has included Cross
Country and Basketball all four years.

Heavily involved in scouting, Frazer has earned
the rank of Eagle Scout.

Following graduation, Dylan plans to major in
Geology at either Whitman College or Dartmouth.

Dylan was accompanied by his parents at the
March 5 luncheon and received gift certificates from
Sonoma Sports and Toyon Book Store.

Happy Birthday to: Fr. Tom Devereaux, April
3; Robert Meyer, April 6; Richard Nair, April 10; Richard
Bertapelle, April 15; Gary Plass, April 16.

Anniversary Dates Members Joined

the Kiwanis Club: Kurt Hahn, April 11, 1978;
Clarence Ruonavaara, April 21, 1981; Rev. William
Baskin, April 29, 1986; Albert “Pete” Peterson, April 19,
1988; Jim Birdsong, April 19, 1988; John Dayton, April
2, 1991; Richard Norgrove, Jr., April 7, 1996; Dan
Maraviglia, April 8, 1997; Dennis Stead, April 13, 1999;
Joe Weathers, April 24, 1901..
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The President’s Message
Most Exciting News of Year

by Tim Tuscany

Well, | must start out with

the most exciting news of the new
year for me. March 9th, Barb gave
birth to Massimo. Of course, he is
perfect in every way, weighing a
svelte 3 pounds, 8 ounces. Both
mother and child are doing well..
Massimo should be home soon.|
will continue to update everyone
as needed.

Denny Stead and his team of volunteers did a
fantastic job of cleaning the Oak Mound Cemetery on
Total K Day, March 16. The historic and neglected sec-
tion of the burial plots were restored to a most pleasing
state. The whole community should have an opportunity
to view some of the most beautiful headstones in the
area. | am sure the families of the deceased appreciate
the work we provided. Thanks to Fred Corson’s highly
specialized weed cutter, the club was able to clean
more area than in all previous years. Thanks to all who
participated. Another hands on project with significant
and worthwhile results for the whole community.

Pancake Day held on March 24 was the
“biggest and best fundraiser” to anyone’s recollections
according to Kurt Hahn and | would go along with that.
Every year the Pancake Breakfast continues to get
stronger and stronger thanks to the hard work of every-
one involved. Many thanks to all the non-Kiwanian vol-
unteers - the Boy Scouts, Key Clubbers, guys from the
Salvation Army , and our spouses and anyone else
whom | didn’t mention.

Need Volunteers To Operate
Concessions at Arco Arena

Secretary Neil lversen reminds us that on
Sunday April 7 Division 32 has committed an afternoon
to operate the concession stands in the Arco Arena in
Sacramento during this year’s Sacramento King’s sea-
son. The working time is nearly 5 hours with a 12 noon
arrival time.

The proceeds go to support the Kiwanis Family
House in Sacramento.

If you can work at the Arco Arena on April 7
give chairman Bob Carver a call at (707) 996-4200 or
Fax 996-4222. Bob, our past Lt. Governor, is the
Division 32 chairman of fund raising for the Kiwanis
Family House.

The Report of the Official
Minutes of March 14 Meeting

(Submitted by Secretary Neil lversen)

President Tim Tuscany convened the board

meeting at 7:05 p.m.at the Healdsburg Police
Department at which time the following were present for
a quorum: President Tim Tuscany, Vice President
Nancy Curnow, 2nd Vice President Jerry Strong,
Secretary Neil Iversen, Adm. Treasurer Dennis Gary.
Board members: Dennis Stead, Richard Iverson and
Yolanda Rinaldo. Visiting was Gary Plass.
MINUTES: The minutes of February 14 were corrected.
Article VI-(1): Digital Camera: Dennis Stead reported he
voted NO and Haley seconded the motion. Nancy
Curnow moved the minutes of February 14 be
approved as corrected, Rich Iverson seconded the
motion and it passed.
SECRETARY’S REPORT: The secretary reported all
bills through March 12 have been paid. He is working
on the semi-annual report, but can not state the amount
due, as we may have new members inducted before
March 31.
DUES Collected: From February 15 to March 12 (2nd
quarter payment) the secretary collected $617 from 5
active and one senior member and turned over to mem-
bership treasurer Dan Gianni.
TREASURER’S REPORT: Nancy Curnow moved we
accept Adm Treasurer Dennis Gary’s report and Project
Treasurer Dan Gianni’s report. Seconded by Rich
Iverson and passed.
COMMITTEE REPORTS: Social Committee Chair
Yolanda Rinaldo passed around a sheet titled : Kiwanis
Club of Healdsburg Community Needs Analysis>" She
suggested the report be placed in the local newspaper
to receive a community reply as well as placing in the
Kiwanis Newsletter for members’ response. She also
reported on the Hospital Health Garden at the
Healdsburg General Hospital project.
Dennis Stead reported on his Total K Day plans to
clean up Oak Mound Cemetery. He asked the board for
$75 to buy coffee and donuts to serve between 8:30
and 9 a.m. before the work starts. The request was
approved.
Nancy Curnow reported on the Pancake Breakfast and
asked secretary Iversen to meet with Jerry Strong at
the Kiwanis Locker in the Iversen Compound on March
23 to load up all necessary items for the Pancake
Breakfast . The crew planned to set up at %;30 a.m. on
Sunday.
NEW BUSINESS: Received resignation letters from
Bob Marmor, Ron Foster and Ernie Ralston. All three
(please see next page)
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Uncovered Many
Old Headstones-
Total K-Day

by Dennis Stead

Total K-Day was very
successful. The weather was
great. We were able to clear and
clean up over 25 percent of the
top of the hill at the Oak Mound
Cemetery. We uncovered many
old head stones that had not
seen the light of day for over 50
years.

We could have used more
help but those who came were top
notch workers. Taking part : Fred
Corson, George Clough, Vince
Dougherty, Martin Edwards, Lee
Gunnerson, Randy Collins, Neil
lversen, Steve Metrulas, Jerry
Strong, Tim Tuscany, Dennis Stead,
Dan Gianni, Arnold Santucci, and
Nicole Black and Jessica Deas of
the Key Club.

Healdsburg

KIWANIS CLUB

PO BOX 1156, CA 95448
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Serving our Commumty Smce 1923
OFFICERS 2001-2002

Tim Tuscany, President

Nancy Curnow, 1st V.P.

Jerry Strong, 2nd V.P.

Neil lversen, Secretary

Dennis Gary, Adm. Treasurer

Dan Gianni, Project &

Membership

Treasurer

THE BUILDER

Arnold Santucci, Editor

Rich lversen, Member

Ernie Ralston, Member

Fred Corson with his special weed cutter.

Dennis Stead with Key Clubbers Jessica
Deas and Nicole Black.

Congratulations To:

Barbara and Tim Tuscany on birth of
their son, Massimo on March 9.... to
Barbara and Hugo Bauer on birth of a
granddaughter ... to Carolyn and Mario
Lucchesi who will shortly be celebrating
their 61-1/2 wedding anniversary.... to
Bob Young on being awarded the
Healdsburg Museum’s Pioneer Award
on March 21.. to Nancy Curnow for the
very successful Pancake Breakfast, the
best yet.

You Can Still Donate To
Our Book Drive

Yolanda Rinaldo, chair of the
Fitch Mountain School Book Drive,
reminds us that if each member would
give two books we could reach the
drive’s goal.

New or used books for chil-
dren Kindergarten to Third grade are
needed for the Fitch Mountain School
reading room. Bring you donation to
the next luncheon meeting and give the
books to Yolanda or Dennis Stead or
take to Vickie Rainwater at Sonoma
Sports.




Welcome to the Healdsburg Kiwanis Pancake Day
We want to thank the following people
for their many contributions to this wonderful day

Villa Rental Placemats

Lee Gunnerson Temple Smith

Ted Etheridge

Bruno Rodella Syrup and Butter

Bob Young Gary Plass

Dan Gianni Rick Iverson

Jack Brandt

John Bippart Coffee

b Starbucks Coffee

Tickets Sausages, Aprons & Serving Dishes

Dennis Gary Rich Norgrove
Orange Juice Eggs

Chuck Reichel Denny Stead

Tom Rackerby Bob Young
Posters

Fred Haley

Paper Products
Vince Dougherty
Don Reukema
Ken Turnbow
Carl Elze

Flowers
Jerry Strong
Hugo Bauer

Organizations

' Boy Scout Troop 21
Explorer Post 21
Healdsburg High Key Club
The Salvation Army



